
dents. She is part of the high 

school play, step team and 
she is planning on doing in-

door and outdoor track. 
Kesi Rivera is in M.U.N and 

step team, and she is plan-
ning on being a part of the 

Black History Month assem-
bly with Character Ed.  

 As a whole the 

house is doing great. The 

Resident Directors, Katie 

and Josh Grasso, and the 

Resident Advisors, Heather 

Howard and Yvonne Stew-

ard, all returned for a sec-

ond year with the girls. At 

the beginning of the school 

year, the whole house at-

tended a team-building chal-

lenge course at Cornell Uni-

versity’s Hoffman Course. 

They participated in group 

activities that helped the 

house bond more and build 

a sense of teamwork. It was 

a great experience for eve-

ryone.  

 This year’s F-M 

ABC house has five extraor-
dinary girls: Janai Fraser 

(junior), Nellie Hernandez 
(sophomore), Sara Elzeini 

(sophomore), Alexandra 
Johnson (freshman), and 

Kesi Rivera (freshman) all 
from NYC. This is Janai Fra-
ser’s third year in the F-M 

ABC house. This past sum-
mer she was involved with 

the Global Leadership Ad-
ventures program where 

she did volunteer work in 
the Dominican Republic for 

a couple weeks. She was 
also involved in a girl’s lead-

ership program for two 
weeks at Princeton Univer-

sity. She is currently in-
volved in many extracur-

ricular activities in the high 
school. She is one of the co-

captains for Step Team, is in 
charge of the Black History 
Month assembly with Char-

acter Ed, and she also plans 
on hosting a food and cloth-

ing drive for children in a 
refugee camp she visited in 

the Dominican Republic.  
 This is Nellie Her-

nandez’s second year in the 
F-M ABC house. During the 

summer she worked in the 
Summer Youth Employment 

Program tutoring five to 
seven year olds. At school, 

she is involved in activities 
such as the high school 

newspaper, mock trial, com-

munity wide dialogue, step 

team, the Black History 

Month assembly with Char-
acter Ed and she is also 

planning to do indoor and 
outdoor track.  

 Another sopho-
more returning for her sec-

ond year is Sara Elzeini. She 
has been really involved this 
year with the school and 

her duties as sophomore 
class secretary. She’s also in 

the school play, step team, 
M.U.N, the Black History 

Month assembly with Char-
acter Ed, and she is planning 

on doing outdoor track.  
 The freshmen have 

been adjusting well to the 
school. They’re already in-

volved with several activi-
ties. This past summer Alex-

andra Johnson attended a 
camp for gifted young stu-

2011-2012 Scholars L-R: 

Nellie, Alex, Janai, Sara, Kesi 

Welcome to Our 37th Year By Nellie Hernandez  
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Erica Rube, Chair 

Deb Hermann, Vice Chair 

Gerald Black, Treasurer 

Cindy Oehmigen,         

Secretary 

Jill Brulé & Anne Keefe, 

Corresponding Secretaries 

Sharon Bogin 

Joyce Bresnahan 

Maria Dawson 

Jean Duff 

Kathy Elbadawi 

Tris Farnsworth 

Willie Fiss 

Jennifer Greene 

Julie Harris 

Carolyn Holmes 

Michael Johns 

Wanda Jukam 

Karen Keane 

Katherine Keeney 

Cheryle Kelley 

Clare Leary 

Deb Monahan 

Alice Newman 

Julie Parker 

Pam Steele 

Barbara Sutton  

A D V I S O R Y  

B O A R D  

Linda Birnbaum 

Bob Clark 
Mary Dunaway 

Sarah Fitzgerald 
Joe Greenman  

S T A F F  

Katie & Josh Grasso 

   Resident Directors 
Yvonne Steward 

   Resident Advisor 
Heather Howard 

   Resident Advisor 
Kathy Nelson 

   Cook  

H O S T  F A M I L I E S  

Tracy & Scott Buckingham 

Ellen & Dayton Clark 
Jane Rice & Steve Donato 

Kathy & Sam Elbadawi 
Ann & Jeff Ellerton 

Shelly & Dave Everding 
Diane & Brett Kupperman 

Patine & Byoung Ryu 
Lisa & Gerald Susko 

Elizabeth Wheeler 



 
In Memoriam 

Theresa Ares 

Founder and 

Charter Member 

of the F-M ABC 

Board 

Host Family to 

several of our 

scholars 

Thank you, Terri, 

for your love and 

commitment 

since 1974. 

Janai, Odelia & Nellie 

at Odelia’s Gradua-

tion 

Thank You!  

Thanks to our Corporate Community Friends who devote 

Community Service Days to make our house shine. We 

appreciate your help so much! 

Odelia Ryan was Fayette-

ville-Manlius A Better 

Chance’s 73rd graduate. 

She headed to the Univer-

sity of Rochester this fall 

to begin her undergraduate 

career. She is doing great 

and loving college life, even 

though the work can be 

challenging. We wish Ode-

lia the best of luck in all 

her future endeavors!  

VHA 

 Leslie Barden 

 Bill Glaser 

 Laura Gregus 

 Michael Johns 

 Lynne Paulson 

 Karen Roehm 

 Pat Shute 
 

Anaren, Inc. 

 Deb Murgmeier 

 Sue Fredette 

 Kaely Kammerman 

 Stephanie Mayne 

 Joe Porcello 

 Jim Randall 

 Bee Richer 

 Carl Salce 

 Harry Stockwell 

Raymour and Flanigan 
Drs. Gary and Jake Revercomb 

Kristen Rubacka 
St. Ann’s Church 
VHA 

Gala Contributors 2010:  
3 Star Cleaning 

Anaren, Inc. 
Cazenovia Jewelry 
Cross Creek Nursery, Inc. 

Fayetteville Hair Designs 
Steve Ianuzzi 
Cheryle and Scott Kelley 
Manlius Jewelry and Repair, Inc. 

Manlius Office Supply 
Miracles Hair Studio 
Nino’s Alterations 

The Rose Cottage 
Village Ace Hardware 

Community Friends:  
Anaren, Inc. 
Mary Cawley Oliver 
Jeff Conkling of Down to Earth Carpet Cleaning 

Christ Church 

Dewitt Community Church 
Vicki Donnella 

Cathy Dutch 
Feats of Clay 
Four Seasons Garden Club 

Bob Garland 
Girl Scout Troop #845 
HSBC Bank 
Andrew Leary 

Jerry and Anne Menter – Hollowick Candles 
Drs. Karen Nardella and Philip Kaplan 
Kevin Nass 

Deb Petzold 
Joe and Karen Porcello 

Congrats to our 2011 Graduate!  
P A G E  2  

Anaren, Inc. Volunteers 

                  VHA  

                  Volunteers 



Memorial and Tribute Gifts 
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In Honor of: 
 

All the Women Serving in the Armed Forces 
Anonymous 

 

Deb Cohen 
Linda and Willard Cohen 

 
Beatrice Farnsworth 

Ann J. Gumbinner and David Lauter 
 

Casey Cleary-Hammarstedt’s Birthday 
Rosemary O’Leary 

 
Patricia S. Jeffery on Christmas, 2010 

The Jeffery Family 
 

Michael Johns 
VHA 

 
Wanda Jukam, Pam Steele, & Barbara Sutton 

Fayetteville Elementary School Faculty and Staff 
 

Lourdes  Padilla, F-M ABC ‘83 
Jerry and Nicki Bisson 

 
Barbara Sutton 

Liz Kolodney 

Peggy Marshall 
Barry & Pattie Miller 

Mary Cawley Oliver 
Barbara Rivette 

Jane Burkhead and Robert Sarason 
South Rockefeller HP Group (Mount Holyoke College Class of 1961) 

Cindy Sutton 
Joe and Carole Valesky 

 
Liz Kolodney and Barbara Sutton 

Tracy and Jon Bienen 
Davida Feder 

Mary, Fred, David, and Sarah Wagner 
 

Desiree Tirado, F-M ABC ’04, and Mildred Flores, F-M ABC ‘04 
Liz Ross 

 

In Memory Of: 
 

Marie Drew Campagna 

Barbara Sutton and Liz Kolodney 
 

Mary and Robert Coughlan 
Anonymous 

 
Willie Fiss’s Father 

Jill and Jim Brule 
Bill and Maria Dawson 

Deborah Hermann and Wayne Clarke 
David and Carolyn Holmes 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Johns 
Alice and Bill Newman 

Cindy and Ron Oehmigen 
Barbara Sutton and Liz Kolodney 

 
Joan Gross 

Ona Cohn Bregman 

 
Gertrude Heine 

Mark and Pat Langevin 
 

 

In Memory Of:  
 

Theresa Ares 
(Received as of October 20, 2011) 

Beatrice Buck 
Amy Critz and David Culp 

Catharine Critz 
Juanita Ares Critz 

Mark and Susan Critz 
Monica Critz 

Thomas Critz 
Tim and Erin Critz 

Joseph and Pauline DiRocco 
Paul Dusseault 

Mr. and Mrs. Louis Eber 
Peter Finnerty and family – Ann, Peter, Megan, John, and Mary 

Tamara Gonzalez 
Margaret and Richard Hillman 

David and Carolyn Holmes 
Patrick and Karen Kelly 

Karen Kimball 
Sally and Dick Kinsey 

Leon and Patricia Nardella 
Liz Kolodney and Barbara Sutton 

Arthur E. Morris 

Ornella Palmieri 
Mary Puissegur 

Beth and Keith Schockmel 
Dave Shove 

Renee Solow 
Jessie Warr 

Patricia and James Wertz 
Peggy West 

Claire and Peter Winnewisser 
 

Edith Kolodney 
Jean Duff 

Tris Farnsworth 
Julie and Danny Harris 

Fredda and Murray Kanetsky 
Karen Keane 

Peggy Marshall 
Max Mozell 

Alice and Bill Newman 
 

Morris and Edith Kolodney 
Sheila K. Derman 

Roz Surrey 
Cindy Sutton 

 

Murray Lucas 
Adele Lucas 

 
John Shafer 

Tim and Katy Burns 
 

Nan Farady 
Julie Parker 

 
Jim Small 

Barbara Sutton and Liz Kolodney 
 

Jerome Weiss 
Barbara Sutton and Liz Kolodney 

 
Agnes Westlake 

Barbara Sutton and Liz Kolodney 

 
In Loving Memory of Andrew Witkin 

Kathy McNall 
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Tammy Rosado Gruenberg – 1984 

I started at Columbia’s School for Public Health, the Executive MPH program, on 9/15/11.  I will be getting a 

degree in Public Health and Health Care Management.  It's an executive program which meets for 4 days per 

month for 24 months.  I was able to pursue this very expensive endeavor through a fellowship grant from the 

Hispanic Center of Excellence at the Albert Einstein College of Medicine.  

My son Zachary had his bar mitzvah last October and in Sept. started his first day at the High School for Math/

Science and Engineering at City College.  It's a specialized testing HS - seventeen thousand applied and only 170 

were accepted.  Harder to get into than Harvard!  I'm so proud of him. Seth is 9 years old and just started 5th 

grade today. He’s a sweet boy who loves sports but also loves to write.  Finally, Randy has started a new job in 

Wall Street with Citibank.  It's a long commute from Riverdale, but overall a good move.  
 

Donna Stewartson - 1984 

I am currently not working and enjoying the time with my family. In fact, I just returned from a great 2 week 

vacation in Jamaica with my children, VJ 13 yrs., Rebekah 11 yrs. and my husband, Pastor Vassel Stewartson, who 

leads our Church of God of Prophecy.   We also attended a church convention in Springfield MA this July.    

 

Mayra Rivera Lewin – 1997 

I am now teaching second grade. I have a huge new classroom that my husband and I spent more than a week 

cleaning and preparing for opening day. I miss kindergarten terribly, but I am looking forward to the challenges of 

second grade. This past June, I returned to LeMoyne for my 10 year college reunion. I stopped by the ABC 

house and was amazed at how lovely it looks. It was great to be in Syracuse and reconnect with old friends. My 

husband Kareem and I celebrated our one year marriage anniversary on Sept 10th. It has been the best year of 

my life and I look forward to a lifetime of happiness with him. We have three gorgeous dogs--Gizmo Nunu. a 

chihuahua-brussels griffon, Princess Madeline, a long haired chihuahua and Athena,  a pitbull we rescued from the 

Animal Specialty Center(my husband works there). My husband, 3 dogs, teaching and going to the gym leave 

little time for boredom. I am getting physically fit.  I have lost 30+ pounds and I'm looking to lose another 20. My 

mother and stepfather are on their annual trip to Puerto Rico. Kareem and I are vacationing in PR during the 

February recess--I can't wait!!! 

 

Ingrid (Beth) Hanson  - 1998 

No new news to report on my end, but life is good. 

We celebrated my mother and uncle's (twins!) 60th birthday this summer. It was a lot of fun to see family and 

friends from out of town and have everyone gathered in one place for the party.  

 

Kiya Hope - 1999 

I am still living in Brooklyn and working at Macy's. Currently, I am heavily involved in my dad's home renovation 

project. He passed away in June, and I would like to rent out his big brownstone, but it is in need of major re-

pair. 

We also had a cool, mini ABC reunion this summer, organized by May Ling Brantman, on Jenelle's apt rooftop. 

We BBQed, laughed and caught up with each other. 

 

Aleatha Ealey - 2002 

A lot of exciting changes taking place. I got engaged last November. McKinley and I plan to wed this 

November. In January I will be moving with my new husband to Ghana, Africa, as we both have ac-

cepted offers to teach with The Youth Institute of Science and Technology. I will be the Director of 

Early Childhood Education as well as the Information Communications Teacher. I'm really excited 

about everything that is taking place and plan to write about it all on my newly created blog. Feel free 

to join me on my journey by checking out http://arosenbklyn.blogspot.com/.  

 

 

Donna 

Stwewart 

Richardson’s 

children: VJ, 

Rebekah,  

and nephew 

Rasheed 

Mini-Reunion L-R: 

Beth Hanson, Kiya Hope, 

Jenelle Berry, Jennifer 

Vasquetelles and children, 

Amelia Stone, May Ling 

Brantman and daughter, 

Shynise Stiff, Maribelle Ruiz 

Hernandez and daughter, 

Aleatha Ealey 

The Alumnae Report 

Donna Stewart Richardson and 

her husband, Pastor Vaseel 

Richardson 

http://arosenbklyn.blogspot.com/
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Mildred Flores – 2004  

Everything sounds amazing at FM-ABC! I have a lot going on here, too:  

My son Jason started kindergarten and I am really excited to see how much he is progressing. He is still not talking to anyone directly but he 

knows a lot of words and loves music. He spends most of his time singing and mixing music and videos. I see him as a music producer in the 

future. He is so talented, and so fascinating to watch. I am in my last terms of my associates degree in accounting, holding down a 3.94 GPA. 

I will graduate in June and move on to a BA/MS Accounting program, and then sit for the CPA exam at the end of it. I am still working with 

the Assisted Housing Division which manages tax credit compliance for the low income housing units we have throughout a few of our prop-

erties. I enjoy it very much, and hope to use my accounting degree to advance me in the other areas of compliance. I am also looking into 

purchasing my own apartment. I am participating with HSBC First Home Club which will match $4 for every $1 that I save. At the end of 10 

months, I will have my down payment and closing costs. A nonprofit organization is also helping with the grants that are available for first 
time home buyers. I am so excited - 9 more months to go!!!! I have been in touch with my host families. They all say they are very proud of 

me. I miss them dearly, and we all have been talking of me visiting sometime soon. I have to plan everything out, but I definitely intend on 

making the trip. I can't wait to get the newsletter, I feel so connected when I receive it. 

 

Victoria Allison –2006 

In May I graduated from UPenn with a Masters in Education. I now teach kindergarten at a school called Leadership Prep Bedford Stuyvesant 

which is part of a network called Uncommon Schools. Uncommon Schools, as the brochure states, “starts and manages outstanding urban 

public charter schools that close the achievement gap and prepare low-income students to graduate from college." My school's principal is a 

Wellesley alum so it’s amazing to have the leadership of someone who is a graduate of a women's college! I am so happy to be doing what I 

believe is my purpose in life. Of course it is challenging to start a new job and working over 70 hours a week is tiring. But I already love the 

kids and I am eager to see their growth over this year 

 

Jessica Reid - 2006 

I just started at New York University's Wagner School of Graduate Service where I am pursuing a Masters of Public Administration in Public 

and Non-Profit Management and Policy. I really love my program. I am also working at the Furman Center for Real Estate and Urban Policy 

as a Research Assistant and exploring such research topics as affordable housing and neighborhood change which fascinate me. 

 

 

Amelia Stone – 2007 

I just started graduate school at the University of Southern California. All in all, it has been a nice transition. 

The work load is intense but not more than I can bear. I have not yet gotten the chance to explore Los Ange-

les -- there does not seem to be enough hours in the day -- but 

I will.  

 

 

 

 

 

Dorisol Inoa – 2009 

I'm now a junior at Wesleyan University. I'm majoring in Psychology and Economics and this 

semester I'm studying abroad in Denmark! I love my time here. This summer I was a partici-

pant of the SEO program and completed an internship at Goldman Sachs. 

 

 

 

Shynise Stiff – 2010       

Now that I’m a sophomore, I’m closer to finding my niche at Cornell. This semester, I have a loaded schedule of marketing, financial account-

ing, statistics,  and entrepreneurship courses. On campus, I’m involved in Les Femmes de Substance, a black women’s pre-professional group. 

I’m also a Big Sister for Ithakids, a local mentorship program for Ithaca’s youth. This year, I’ve been off to a wonderful start and will strive to 

continue. 

Dori in Denmark 

2011-2012 

FM ABC 
Scholars 
at the 

Hoffman 
Challenge 
Course in 
Ithaca 
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Fayetteville-Manlius A Better Chance Donors 2010-2011 
Anonymous (23) 

George and Bev Adams 

Reginald and Elsie Adams 

Indu Bala Ahluwalia (FM ABC ’80) 

Sally Alden 

American Association of University 

Women 

Dr. and Mrs. Ira Ames 

Anaren Inc. 

Manuel and Theresa Ares 

Al and Jane Arras 

Marsha Ashman 

Siva Ram Prasad and Sudha Atluri 

Scott Austin 

Dwight and Sallie Bailey 

Scott and Betty Ann Baldwin 

Faith and Jonathan Ball 

J. Thomas and Silvia De La Garza Bas-

sett 

Ira Baumgarten 

Melinda and Ronnie Bell 

Myrna Benedict 

Dr. and Mrs. William Bergstrom 

Dr. and Mrs. William & Darcy Berkery 

Tracy and Jon Bienen 

Linda and Allan Birnbaum 

Jerry and Nicki Bisson 

Gerry and Barbara Black 

Laurie and Shawn Black 

Sharon and Dennis Bogin 

Sue and Bob Boland 

Mrs. Maxwell Brace, Jr. 

Melinda Breed 

Ona Cohn Bregman 

Joyce and Jim Bresnahan 

Noni and Harold Bristol 

Bristol-Myers Squibb Foundation 

Jill and Jim Brulé 

Helen and Phillip Buck 

Grant and Helen Buelow 

Michael and Karen Burns 

Tim and Katy Burns 

Frank and Kathy Campagna 

Central New York Community Founda-

tion 

Joseph L. and Janice L. Charles 

James Chupaila 

Christ Church 

Bob and Dottie Clark 

Nancy and Jerry Clausen 

Sandra Cline 

Diane and Ralph Cognetti 

Linda and Willard Cohen 

Stuart and Lois Collier 

Jeff Conkling 

Deborah Lappin Cornell 

Richard and Linda Cote 

Dawn E. Cottrell 

Sheila and Chip Coughlin 

Robert and Carol Cranston 

Tim and Margie Creamer 

Dr. and Mrs. John J. Cucinotta 

Jacqueline Cullen 

Beth and Ed D’Allesandro 

Maria and Bill Dawson 

Kathleen G. and Sam Deeb 

Linda and Mark Demo 

Sheila K. Derman 

Dewitt Community Church 

Erwin and Lorraine Dimon 

Jane Rice and Steve Donato 

Mary and Marty Doto 

Phil and Carolyn Doughty 

William and Jean Duff 

Mary Dunaway 

Bob and Mary Duncanson 

Jean Dwyer 

Kathy and Sam Elbadawi 

Enders Road Faculty Association 

Paolo and Mariangela Esente 

Tris Farnsworth 

Peter Farnsworth and Randi Stone 

Fayetteville Elementary School Faculty 

and Staff 

Fayetteville-Manlius High School Ac-

tivities – Character Education 

Fayetteville-Manlius High School Ac-

tivities – Showboat 

Fayetteville–Manlius High School Ac-

tivities – Yearbook 

Fayetteville-Manlius High School Class 

of 2009 

Fayetteville-Manlius High School Na-

tional Honor Society 

Fayetteville-Manlius High School Stu-

dent Council 

Fayetteville-Manlius High School Thes-

pian Troupe 

 # 98 

Davida Feder 

Mary Jane and Scott Finlay 

First Baptist Church, Manlius 

Cliff and Jane Forstadt 

Dr. & Mrs. B. Fredrickson 

Pamela and Steven Fries 

Mr. & Mrs. David C. Fry 

Allen and Nirelle Galson 

Robert R. Garland 

Reginald and Gwen Gary 

Joe and Betsy Gazzini 

The GE Foundation 

Deborah Gerstein 

Karen Giannino 

Michael and Jacki Goldberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Neil Goldberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Goldberg  

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 

Jud and Roz Gostin 

Joan Gould 

Betty Granatstein 

Stephen and Julia Graziano 

Diana Green 

Heidi and Russell Green 

Roger and Vicki Greenberg 

Fran and Joe Greenman 

Tammy (FM ABC ’84) and Randy Gru-

enberg  

Tom and Sally Hall 

Bruce and Pauline Halpern 

David Harding 

Julia and Daniel Harris 

Mary Pat and James Hartnett 

Ms. Natasha Haynes-Smith (FM ABC 

’90) 

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald A. Hebert 

Steve and Susan Helmer 

Deborah Hermann and Wayne Clarke 

Bob and Ellie Hillers 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hillman 

Hollowick, Inc. 

David and Carolyn Holmes 

David and Sally Hootnick 

HSBC Bank USA 

Jim and Charlene Hughes 

Immaculate Conception Parish Tithing 

Fund 

The Jeffery Family 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Johns 

Wanda Jukam 

Corliss Kaiser 

Fredda and Murray Kanetsky 

Jan and James Kaplan 

Philip and Judy Kaplan 

Karen Keane 

Paula Grant and Tom Keane 

Katherine and Devin Keeney 

Cheryle and Scott Kelley 

Norma Kelley 

Kelley Bros. 

Mary and Larry Klepper 

Elizabeth Kolodney 

Edith Kolodney 

Tom and Joyce Kopcik 

Pat and Mark Langevin 

Laurence J. Lardy 

Olga Bensi LaTessa 

Mitzi and Jim Laub 

Ann J. Gumbinner and David Lauter 

Andrew and Clare Leary 

Amy and Stephen Leibeck 

Pat Lein 

Kirk and Sandra Leister 

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Letterman 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Lightcap 

Luella Lloyd 

Dr. James and and Mrs. Chris Longo 

John and Nancy Lorz 
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Carlita Ryan 

Linda and Bob Ryan 

Don and Florence Saleh 

Bob and Toni Salisbury 

Samuel F. and Suzanne C. Sammarco 

Jane Burkhead and Robert Sarason 

Lorraine A. Schmidt 

Dave and Candee Schneckenburger 

Robert and Barbara Schwartz 

Mary Sheila Scoones 

Mr. and Mrs. William Sherman 

Karen and Carl Shield 

Mel Shindler 

Morgan and Charlotte Silbaugh 

K. Bruce and Jacqueline M. Simmons 

Estelle Simpson 

Ethel L. Skinner 

Carol Small 

James Small 

Zella M. Small 

Richard A. and Linda O. Smernoff 

Judith Smith 

Angela and Kevin Sommer 

Dr. and Mrs. George Soufleris 

St. Ann’s Church  

St. Ann’s Church Outreach 

Fran Staniec 

Carolyn Stark 

Pam and Bob Steele 

Kate Stewart 

Robert and Sharon Storrier 

Barbara and Ted Sullivan 

Roz Surrey 

Barbara Sutton 

Cindy Sutton   

John and Leila Swanson 

Rob and Lucy Sylvester 

Stephanie and Greg Threatte 

Deb and Jim Tifft 

Top Spin 2010 

Karen and Paul Torop 

Lee and Ted Trespasz 

Trinity Episcopal Church 

United Methodist Church of Fayetteville 

United Technologies Matching Gift 

Program 

Joe and Carole Valesky 

VHA 

Steve and Fran Volinsky 

Mary, Fred, David, and Sarah Wagner 

Daniel W. Wallace 

Mr. and Mrs. David Warner 

Mark and Lucy Wasileski 

T. Ed and Marie C. Webb 

Jennifer Paterson and Robert Weisenthal 

Dr. Barbara Weisinger 

Delores Weiss 

Susan M. Westlake 

David and Daryll Wheeler 

Pete and Paula Wilcoxen 

Perdexter Hogue Williams (FM ABC 

’79) 

Maxine Berfield Willis (FM ABC ’77) 

Ms. Mary Woiler 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Lowenberg 

Adele Lucas 

Marlene and Scott MacFarlane 

Jacqueline K. Manier 

Raymond and Helene Mann 

Adrienne Kay Mannion 

Mr. John F.X. Mannion 

Patrick and Gwyn Mannion 

Shirley and Bob Mapstone 

Peggy Marshall 

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd F. Martin 

Mary K. Massad 

Ms. Sheri Masse 

John and Bonnie McCabe 

Ms. Cynthia McDonnell 

Mark and Linda McGuigan 

Kathy McNall  

Barry and Pattie Miller 

Deb Monahan and Vernon Greene 

Max Mozell 

Walter Munze 

Stephanie Murphy 

Kevin and Linda Nass 

Louis and Jane Neuburger 

Alice and Bill Newman 

Kathleen and Craig Niederpruem 

M. Edwina Norton 

Bonnie and Neil O’Brien 

O’Brien and Gere Limited 

Rosemary O’Leary 

Mary Cawley Oliver 

Joe and Alex Ottaviano 

Julie Parker 

Joanne and Ric Pettit 

Deb Petzold 

Donald Phillips 

Gregg Phillips 

Anita Pisano 

Elizabeth and Leonard Poggiali 

Joe and Karen Porcello 

Lourdes (FM ABC ’83) and Rolondo 

Ramirez  

Dr. and Mrs. Michael Ratner 

Scott and Kelli Raynor 

The Reagan Agency, Inc. 

Kari Redmond 

Don and Lynn Reed 

John and Sharon Riccio 

Blume and Dick Rifken 

Maudie and Graham Ritchie 

Rosa Rivera 

Barbara S. Rivette 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael & Christy 

Roberson 

Debbie Rose and Kenneth Boyce 

Liz Ross 

Carol and Gerry Rothschild 

Elaine Rubenstein 

Phil Rudolph 

The 36th Reunion Gala 

L-R: Nellie, Yvonne (RA), Janai, 

Heather (RA), Alex, Josh (RD), 

Sara, Katie (RD), Kesi 

2011 Welcome Back Picnic 



A huge thanks to all of 

our wonderful host 

families! Your love and 

support of our scholars 

is appreciated!  

 

Thanks to Joe and 

Karen Porcello for do-

nating two brand new 

nooks to the house!  

 

Thanks to the Carbone 

Auto Group for their 

donation of a new 

washing machine!  

Thank you to the Girl 

Scouts Troop #845 for 

raising funds to provide 

tutoring for our schol-

ars!  

Thanks to Peter Farns-

worth and the TopSpin 

2010 Fundraiser!  

411 East Seneca St. 

Manlius, NY 13104 

 

Phone: 315-682-9840 

E-mail: fmabetterchance@gmail.com 

Website: www.fmabetterchance.org 

The Fayetteville-Manlius A Better Chance Pro-

gram ( FM ABC) is affiliated with A Better 

Chance, a national, non-profit, academic talent 

search organization with the mission to increase 

the number of well-educated young people of 

color ready to assume positions of responsibility 

and leadership. 

Our scholars are offered the chance to learn in 

an exceptional educational program, to partici-

pate in extra-curricular activities including, but 

not limited to, the arts, athletics, clubs, and com-

munity service, and to develop confidence and 

independence as they prepare for college and a 

successful future as active, effective contributors 

to society, all while living in a family-like environ-

ment, supported by their parents, staff, board 

members, teachers and host families. Our pro-

gram is located in a 200 year old house in the 

center of Manlius, NY. Check out our website 

and facebook page for more information or con-

tact us to learn about one of the many ways you 

could get involved!   

Board of Directors 

Thank You! 

Upcoming Events:  
Santa’s Workshop & Holiday Celebration 
Hosted jointly by FM ABC and the Manlius Historical Society 

When: December 3rd, 11am-3pm 

Where: FMHS Cafeteria  
 

Join us for crafts, storytelling with Karen Por-

cello, magic shows by the Jackman twins, and 

Santa Claus, of course!  It’s a perfect way to 

start the holiday season! 

 

Tickets are $5/person, in advance, and can be 

purchased at the Manlius Library, the Fayette-

ville Library, Feats of Clay in Manlius and the 

Manlius Historical Society.   


